Louth Charity Bonfire 2017

Laughtons of Louth Southfield Farm Legbourne Road Louth Lincolnshire LN11 8LQ

Dear Andrew

I am writing on behalf of the members of the Louth Charity Bonfire Committee, to say a huge thank you to you, for your continued support for the 2017 Louth Charity bonfire and fireworks. Despite the dreadful downpour in the morning, the event went ahead and was another success with the entrance gate increasing in takings!, The bonfire and firework display was greatly enjoyed by everyone that attended. Importantly, everyone enjoyed a safe and well organised event.

The weather in the morning was really dreadful, and as you know the tractor and trailer became stuck in the mud! Your drivers were brilliant and worked really hard, not only clearing the road but also helping to build the bonfire and putting in place the barriers.

Without their help and your fantastic support the event would not have gone ahead. You and they saved the day!! Please thank them on our behalf. Your continued support and help is very much appreciated by everyone concerned.

With sincere thanks once again,

Kind regards

Mike Armstrong

Chair- Louth Community Bonfire Committee





Louth Charity Bonfire Committee Members: **Lions** - M Armstrong, B Booth, D Blow **Rotary** - J Randall, P Firth, D Broadmeadow, R Hall **Jubilee Fireworks** - T Naylor. Volunteers - R Mantell - Treasurer.